
 

 

Essex County Council 
County Hall 
Chelmsford 
Essex 
CM1 1QH 

 
           01/10/2020 
Dear Resident 
 
RE: Proposed Relocatable Buildings (RL) replacement at White Court School, Ennerdale Avenue, 

Great Notley, CM77 7UE  
 
Essex County Council (ECC) with the Department for Education (DfE), are proposing to replace the RL’s at 
White Court School to provide a permanent single-story standalone building. 
 
The proposed replacement includes the construction of 3x junior classrooms, a new group room with 
associated w/c’s and plant as well as 6 new car parking bays. The current RL’s will be demolished and the 
area will be reinstated back to hard play area.   
 
We would like to invite you to an online exhibition to review the latest draft proposals online and to have 
your say before the proposals are completed for submission to the County Planning Authority as a full 
planning application. Comment forms are available online and we would be grateful if you could take your 
time to complete this so that we can capture and consider the views prior to the submission of the planning 
application. 
 
The online exhibition will be available from Thursday 8th October 2020 to Thursday 22nd October 2020 
and can be viewed at either: 
 
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/infrastructure-delivery/consultation-for-white-court-ps-braintree 
or, 
 
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk 
 
Please note that the consultation documents will be unavailable until the 8th October. 
 
We will consider all comments received prior to submitting a detailed planning application to the County 
Planning Authority.  A summary of the pre-application consultation responses will also accompany the 
submitted planning application. 
 
We hope that you will be able to take the opportunity to view the draft plans and to have your say online.   A 
feedback questionnaire will be available online.  Following this consultation, all relevant comments and 
feedback will be reviewed and incorporated into the planning documentation. 
 
We hope that you will review the proposal and plans and leave your feedback online. 
If you have any questions in the meantime, then please contact Sam.Salisbury@essex.gov.uk  
 
   
Yours faithfully 

 
 

 
Sam Salisbury, Assistant Project Sponsor 
Infrastructure Delivery Team 
Infrastructure and Environment 
Essex County Council 


